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DETAILED REPORT 

A Parent-teacher meeting was organized in the Department of Law with the parents of B.A.LL.B 
I Sem (5 Yrs Course) students. The said meeting was held in the Seminar Hall of the Department 
of Law on the 5th October (Saturday) 2019. 



The main purpose of the meeting was to inform the parents about certain key features of the 
institution, especially of the Department of Law. Also, through this meeting the College tried to 
supply a platform for the parents to have a one-to-one discussion with all the subject teachers and 
check the records and progress of their wards. Since the CET admission process was still on, 
parents of only those students were invited who were already enrolled into the institution.  

The meeting began with a welcome address to the parents, which was delivered by the Head of 
the Department of Law DR N M Khirale. He welcomed the parents and thanked them for having 
found time out of their busy schedules to attend the said meeting. He also briefed the parents 
about the norms of discipline which the students are expected to follow. Dr Khirale’s welcome 
address was then followed by a presentation by the PTM Co-ordinator Dr Varsha V Deshpande. 
She began her presentation by informing the parents about the A grade accreditation by NAAC, 
Bengaluru as well as the status of “College with Potential for Excellence” accorded by the UGC. 
Thereafter she exhaustively informed the parents about the Department of Law in general, its 
full-time teaching faculty members, non-teaching staff etc. She highlighted on the state-of-the-art 
infrastructure available in the Department like sufficient and well ventilated classrooms, an 
exclusive Law library, Moot court halls, auditorium, Computer labs etc. Parents were told about 
the Software databases available in the Department and they were urged to encourage their 
children to make use of these modern facilities. 
Thereafter Dr Deshpande informed the parents about the wide range of activities like debates, 
elocutions, drafting and essay writing, moot courts, client counseling and many others which are 
routinely hosted by the Department of Law. She pressed adequately on the importance of the 
students participation in such events which can cultivate the requisite soft-skills for their 
personality development. A great emphasis was placed on the importance of moot court 
competitions in law colleges. She gave a detailed explanation of how these competitions are 
hosted by the Department and why it is completely non-negotiable that students participate in 
this activity. She mentioned proudly to the parents that the first in-house Moot Court competition 
was hosted by the Department just a day before the PTM and which furnished the students of I 
semester with an opportunity to participate in the event just within 20 days of their joining the 
college. This, according to Dr Deshpande, was a phenomenal achievement for both, the students 
as well as the Department. Dr Deshpande also informed the parents about the merit students of 
the Department as well as alumni interactions with students.  

After this presentation, Dr Hema V Menon, the IQAC Co-ordinator of the college and a senior 
teacher in the Department informed the parents about the use of Google Classroom which is 
routinely done by the teachers in the Department. Technology, she said, was put to optimum use 
to facilitate an enriched learning experience for the students. She also informed the parents about 
an active Students’ Grievance Redressal Cell that is functional in the Department and 
encouraged the students and parents to make use of that cell for voicing their legitimate concerns 
and grievances.  



The Principal of the College Shri R V Patil delivered the concluding remarks. He reposed faith in 
the competence of the faculty members of the Department and re-assured the parents that the 
Department would cater to the learning needs of their wards in a holistic and efficient manner. 
He urged the parents to respond with the same enthusiasm for all Parent-Teacher meetings and 
said that teachers and parents can collaborate in meaningful ways to design a brighter future for 
the students. 

The Principal’s address was followed by an interaction between parents and teachers with regard 
to choice of optional subjects, pattern of examination, award of internal marks etc.  

All the full-time faculty members as well as the visiting faculty members were prominently 
present for the meeting.  

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

   


